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The phrase ñHindsight is 20/20ò means looking back at a 
situation or an event and having a clearer understanding 
of it and how things could have been done better.  
 
In this case, hindsight is the year 2020, which is now be-
hind us, and we need to move forward into the year 2021. 
To begin with, Sherry and I would like to wish everyone a 
Happy and Healthy New Year. Thank you to all our Officers who finished 
serving during this past year; we appreciate all that you have done. We 
also want to welcome our new incoming Officers and wish you success in 
your new endeavors. 
 
With the arrival of the vaccine, we are all hopeful that normality is just 
around the corner. There is  a lot of excitement in the air as Districts and 
Chapters begin to make their plans for the upcoming year. That does not 
mean that 2021 is without its challenges, especially during the first six 
months. Some events planned for first quarter have already been can-
celled or postponed for later in the year. Everyone is eager to get out rid-
ing and socializing; however, the health and welfare of our Membership 
should always be a priority. As an organization, we will always encourage 
following the guidelines recommended by our Local, State, Provincial 
and/or Federal entities. 
 
While the tunnel may appear to be very dark, there is a glimmer of light 
getting brighter with each passing day. Sherry and I are excited that 
things are looking brighter this year and look forward to the many events 
that will take place. Naturally, Wing Ding is number one for us, especially 
with it being held in Missouri. We are looking forward to seeing many of 
you there, and after not being able to hold a Wing Ding for the first time 
this past year, this Wing Ding will be special. So, get your rooms booked 
and get registered for a fantastic family reunion coming your way begin-
ning June 29, 2021. 
 
Stay positive and upbeat and make your plans for an exciting year. Letôs 
focus our energy on all the good things coming our way in 2021 as we 
leave 2020 far behind us. 
 

Stay safe; be well. And, as always, remember that fun shall be the last wordð

so HAVE FUN! 

 

Jere & Sherry Goodman    540-623-0447       

Directors of GWRRA     director@gwrra.org  

Joanne Jacob, Editor  

OFFICERS 

TOOLBOX 
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    GWRRA  Levels Program Update  

January 1st, 2021  

 
The existing grace period for all Members who expired at their highest level of achievement in 
the GWRRA Rider Education Levels Program on or after January 1, 2020, is being extended 
through December 31

st
, 2021.  

The guidelines in place for non-current GWRRA Rider Education Course and Medic First 
Aid® Instructors will remain the same. They cannot conduct a rider course or class unless or 
until current at their highest level of achievement.  

The guidelines in place for non-current GWRRA University Instructors and University 
Trainers will remain the same. They cannot present any of the seminars or modules in the 
100 series in the Universityôs library but can continue to present all other University library offer-
ings they are certified to present.  

While we do expect to see an increase in educational opportunities in the coming year, we rec-
ognize there will continue to be significant challenges to overcome for many Districts and Mem-
bers in the Association.  

The GWRRA Rider Education team will continue efforts to preserve the integrity of the Levels 
Program while striving to serve the Membership equitably.   

For more information, please contact the appropriate Team GWRRA Program Director:  

 Lorrie Thomas, GWRRA University Program Director universitydir@gwrra.org or  

 Susan Huttman, GWRRA Rider Education  Program Director director_re@gwrra.org 
 

 

Susan & George Huttman             

828-368-2249      

director -re@gwrra.org 
 

 

01/01/2021 Susan Huttman, Team GWRRA Director. RE Program    
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Dan and Mary Costello  
Director of Membership Enhancement 
 

As we all know, Fun is an important aspect for each of us in the organiza-
tion. We all understand the value of our limited free time and we do not want to 
waste any. We want to maximize our fun especially within our chosen hobby. We hear it all the time 
that when something stops being fun, we will walk away and start looking elsewhere for fun things to 
do. This was prior to COVID and it will return when COVID goes away, so we need to be ready to get 
back to finding the fun. 

We also understand that fun is contagious so, GWRRA Members in leadership positions need to let all 
other Members know about fun by contributing articles on Chapter functions and ride reports to Chap-
ter and District newsletters. Again, all the newsletters should get you to think the same thing, namely 
"we had fun with this, why don't you try it."   

So finding and trying new things is easily accomplished by reading and borrowing from other Chapter 
and District newsletters. The GWRRA Fun Guide is also a great resource to help our Members. The 
ideas are provided to all of us to use and grow our Chapters or Districts. Recently we have also started 
publishing an MEP Newsletter, Hereôs The Scoop, with additional ideas of having fun during the 
COVID restrictions. These ideas are provided by Districts and Chapters throughout North America. 
Having the ideas is only one piece of the puzzle we are all trying to solve, namely getting the fun to 
ALL members.  So the next piece of the puzzle is to get the information to those active and non-active 
Members. Keeping Chapter Members involved during COVID is very important.  A simple Zoom call 
with a fun activity will help keep the Membership engaged.  

Active Members are those who join in on most of the present Chapter activities. Keeping these Mem-
bers active is accomplished by offering them a wide choice of fun. The choice is then theirs, to ride, to 
join in on dinner or ice cream runs, to join house parties or whatever you and your leadership present. 
The true challenge is to get the non-active Members involved. This is where the ARL becomes an im-
portant tool for the Chapter and District, especially with the restrictions imposed by COVID. 

The ARL, as we all know, is a compiled list of all GWRRA Members assigned by the home office to 
your Chapter or District. The important fact about this list is that every single name listed has opted into 
contact and correspondence concerning GWRRA. The ARL is your best tool to produce the maximum 
benefit to your Chapter or District by making contacting via email regarding your Chapter activi-
ties.  The ARL is a readymade mass mailing list for email, phone numbers and home addresses and 
each listing has stated they WANT to be included in GWRRA activities.  

So to grow your Membership on a Chapter level, use your ARL and work with the Chapter Director by 
sending copies of your newsletters (with pictures), short articles of recent activities, rides or places vis-
ited.  Do your best to convince the non-active and active GWRRA Members that you and your Chapter 
are just the place for them and the most fun people to be around. Put on your best image for them by 
welcoming them to join you at your next gathering, activity or Zoom event.   

We will all have more fun because fun is contagious and FUN is why we joined and why we stay.  

 

 

Dan & Mary Costello  

732-261-2883 
mepad.gwrra@gmail.com 
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Lorrie M. Thomas 

Director of the University 
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Whether during your OPS meetings or when contacting your Instructors/Trainers at the begin-
ning of this new year, there are a few items you can discuss to help us all start off on the right 
foot in 2021. 

Explore the GWRRA University website: 

Forms and Guides: There is a form called Class Feedback Form. This form allows the Univer-
sity to get feedback on what the Members thought of the classes they attended and to give us 
information so we can edit or correct anything they found not to be current. Because it is digital, 
Instructors/Trainers can direct the class participants to the form on their phones before they 
leave the classroom.  

The digital U.4 is under this tab also. This form is the Re-certification form that an Instructor/
Trainer needs to submit once they have completed two classes within two years to stay certi-
fied. Again, the Instructor/Trainer must submit this form. The information will be verified and 
your new recert date will be sent to your District.  

Website Changes: This area lists classes that have been added or removed, District event 
dates that have been added or removed, and any changes to dates of events.  

Training and Events: This lists all training opportunities that the University has been made 
aware of by you submitting the U.10.  

 
 

Continued on Page 5 
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How-Toôs: Check out this tab to find all kinds of tutorials on multiple topics such as My RE, 
Group Works, Zoom calls, and Recruitment tools like the Dealer Program. These How-Toôs 
can be self-study or become a topic for a quick training after a Gathering. They are not pass-
word protected. 

Resources for Officers: For the new Team Member, as a refresher for those who have been 
in leadership for awhile, or to print out for someone who might be interested in a position on 
the Team, these descriptions fit the bill. They are available to anyone who visits the University 
website.  

Presentations: New Member Orientation is available to present by Instructor/Trainers and 
Team Members alike. It can be used at Rallies, for Chapters who have welcomed a few new 
Members, or to present the most current information on benefits GWRRA has to offer to your 
Chapter or District.  

 

Make certain that the Instructors/Trainers have the most current forms:  

There is a U.10, the event flyer to help get the word out of your upcoming training event. There 
is a U.10 for Medic First Aid and one for the Rider Education on-bike courses. The information 
on each of these forms is specific to those classes. The MFA and RE forms can be found on 
the Rider Ed website. When you submit the U.10, not only do we add the event to our event 
list, but it also prompts the University to look for the U.3 (class roster) submission after the 
class, so the Instructors/Trainers and the Members get credit for the class. 

Classes, especially the 100 Series, have been updated. Make sure your Instructors/Trainers 
have the most current Instructor Guide and Power Point. 

 

Understanding the Levels extension as it applies to Instructor/Trainers: 

GWRRA and the Rider Education Program did extend the Levels for Members to December 
31, 2021. The exception to that rule is for the Rider Coaches, they must be current in their 
Levels to teach and for the Instructors/Trainers who must be current in their Levels to teach 
the 100 Series classes (Rider Education Topics). Instructors/Trainers may teach any of the 
other classes the University offers, just not the 100 Series, until they are current.  

Note: If you need Medic First Aid, arrangements have been made to have small classes, even 
one on one. Contact your MFA Coordinator or District Educator for more information. 

 

Online Training: 

Yes. We will be offering instruction on how to present online. It took the University many 
weeks to work out the kinks and develop tips and tricks for doing it successfully. Please be pa-
tient, it will be available soon. In the meantime, small groups for training on the Chapter level 
can still be held if we follow the guidelines set forth for gathering by your State/Provence.  
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Updated contact information: 

Communication. Communication. Communication. Please attend the DUC zoom calls. The 
University will send out regular emails and cover important topics in Insight. Distribute Insight 
to your Instructors/Trainers each month. There is a direct link to Insight on the home page of 
the GWRRAdot.com website.  

Distribution of Insight and emails is impossible if we do not have your current information. Col-
lect current information from your Instructors/Trainers and prepare to share it with the Univer-
sity during the DUC calls or send in an email.  

2021 will no doubt be better than 2020! Let us take it from better to terrific by working together. 
My door is always open. Stay in touch. 

 

Lorrie M. Thomas  

954-599-5178 
universitydir@gwrra.org 

lorriemthomas@aol.com                                                                        

Tom and Renee Wasluck 
Directorôs Assistant 

 

Like many of you, we had hoped the end of 2020 would mean the issues of the 
past year would start sliding away and life could start returning to what is 
ñnormalò for us. Well, here we are, itôs 2021 and we are still optimistic that this year will get bet-
ter, maybe just not as fast as we had hoped. 
 
Right now, it is so important that we treat our GWRRA family the same as we treat our per-
sonal families. Like many of you, we were unable to spend the past Christmas holiday with our 
whole family. To compensate, we did the ñporch dropò at both of our granddaughtersô homes. 
Then we went home and the whole family got on a Zoom call to watch everyone open their 
presents. This enabled all of us to at least spend part of the holiday together. 
 
Our Chapter Members are our extended family. Their health and well being is very important 
to all of us! During these troubling times, it is so important that we keep in touch, that we com-
municate. Not everyone is comfortable being around others, especially now that it is Win-
ter. We need to make sure no one is forgotten, that no one is segregated from the active 
Chapter Members. We need everyone to know that we care about them and that every Mem-
ber is important. 
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There are many ways to accomplish this. Communication is the key. Emails will work for a 
general shout out to your group. Texts work if you are short on time. To us, the best forms of 
communication are the good old-fashioned phone call or a Zoom call. Both add that personal 
touch. These methods let people know that you are interested in them as a person, that you 
care, and that they are important. 
 

We know that many of you are still working and donôt have time to make a lot of calls if you 
have a big Chapter or large District. Try bringing back the phone tree. The phone tree was a 
great time saver when we joined this organization; you know, back in the dinosaur days before 
the internet and email were so widespread. Feels great to hear someoneôs smile when they 
hear you just called to say hello. 
 

How about trying a once- or twice-a-month Zoom ògame nightò on a weekend during these 
long winter months. This option would work better on the Chapter level or in a small  Dis-
trict. We have, over the last few months, played Bingo, Who am I, and Whatôs in your 
House with different Chapters. Everyone had a great time and laughed until our sides were 
hurting. 
 

Whatever you decide, remember: the most important thing you can do right now as an Officer 
in GWRRA is to make sure the Members of your GWRRA family know how much we care 
about them and how important they are to all of us. 
 

We wish you all a very Happy and Healthy 2021. 
 

Tom and Renee Wasluck  

570-474-1014 
Tom.renee11@gmail.com  
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